MINUTES OF THE  ANNUAL MEETING OF LOSTOCK GRALAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 11 MAY 2015 AT ST. JOHN’S CHURCH HALL, LOSTOCK GRALAM

Part I  - public present

The meeting commenced at 7.30p.m.

PRESENT:
Parish Councillors M Litton, P Kelly, L Kelly, J Beasant 
IN ATTENDANCE:
L Sandison, Clerk

ALSO PRESENT:
PCSO Hambleton and members of the public

TO ELECT THE CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL

It was RESOLVED to elect Mark Litton as Chairman of the Council for 2015-16.  He took the chair and signed the Declaration of Office.

Nominated by Cllr Kelly
Seconded by Cllr Beasant
TO ELECT THE VICE-CHAIRMAN OF THE COUNCIL

It was RESOLVED to elect Pete Kelly as Vice-Chairman of the Council for 2015-16.


Nominated by Cllr Litton

Seconded by Cllr Beasant
CODE OF CONDUCT AND MEMBERS’ INTERESTS
The Clerk distributed the code of Conduct and Members interests and requested that it be returned to the clerk for submission to CWAC.
PUBLIC FORUM

Calvin Stockton from CWAC reported on the following:
· Work at Townshend Road Play Area has now commenced with completion expected to be end of June.
· A community opening of the Play Area is expected to take place early July.

· Tree planting at the play area is to take place in the autumn involving the local school and local community.

· CWAC would like to encourage a “Friends of group” which CWAC will support.
· A dog fouling campaign called “Pink Poo” is it start around the same time that the play area is to open.

· An informal footpath which runs alongside the new play area could be formalised to enhance public right of way to the new play area.

· Cllr Kelly raised an issue about placing dog bins in the correct place.

Residents from Lostock Triangle and Manchester Road raised the following issues:

· Office staff parking along both sides of Cheshire Avenue.
Cllr Kelly advised that double yellow lines are to be painted in the near future, the clerk also advised that PCSO Hambleton had visited the offices and delivered a letter asking for office staff to use the overflow car park.

· Parking outside of houses on Manchester Road.

Cllr Litton and Cllr Kelly advised that nothing can be done to stop the parking.  Cllr Kelly also highlighted the cost of having double yellow lines painted.

· If double yellow lines are painted on Cheshire Avenue, what will stop office staff from parking within the residential areas of the Lostock Triangle?
Cllr Litton and Cllr Kelly advised that nothing can be done to stop the parking and that the office workers need to use the overflow car park.
· Lorries parking overnight at the Lostock Triangle.
Cllr Kelly advised that this is an ongoing issue and that the double yellow lines should help.

· Is there a plan for a gate/pathway to lead from Cheshire Limes to the Community Centre?

The council advised that they were not aware of any plans to include a pathway or gate to the community centre.  The clerk will contact the developer and report back.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None
CHAIRMAN’S ALLOWANCE

RESOLVED that the Chairman’s Allowance of £100.00 be approved for 2015-16.
ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of the council held on 20 April 2015, having been copied to members, was taken as read and confirmed and signed as being a correct record. 
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 20 APRIL 2015
· A new election will be called within 35 days of the ineffective election on 7 May with a view to filling 7 unfilled vacancies.
· The TATA meeting may not have taken place as planned; the clerk is to look into the matter further.

· The interactive speed signs need calibrating.

· Parking and double yellow lines was covered in the public forum.
REPORT FROM CHESHIRE WEST AND CHESTER COUNCILLORS

Cllr Stocks was absent.   
REPORT FROM PCSO P HAMBLETON 

PCSO Hambleton reported on the following:
· A vehicle had been scratched due to a neighbour dispute.
· Theft of Golf Clubs.
· Theft of money from Residential Care Home.
· Reports of parking on Cheshire Avenue.
· Speeding checks on Manchester Road – 30 caught
WELLS AVENUE
· The LGPC were unaware that CWAC were expecting the parish council to pay for the four Wells Avenue name plates.  Cllr Kelly is to contact Cllr Stocks regarding possible funding.
RISK ASSESMENT
· It was RESOLVED to approve the 2014/15 Risk Assessment and for the Chairman and Clerk to sign.
PLAY AREAS AND INSPECTIONS

· An invoice has been received for an Annual Play Area inspection at Lostock Green and Lostock Gralam. The clerk has contacted RoSPA to ask who instructed the work. 
· The grass cutting contact does not appear to be value for money; therefore the clerk is to gain new quotes to include grass collection at the Community Centre.

REPORT FROM THE CLERK

The Clerk reported on the following:

· It was RESOLVED to subscribe to the Mid Cheshire Footpath Society at a cost of £8.00 per year. 
· It was RESOLVED to remove Councillors Cllr Mrs J Foster, Cllr Mr R Reece and Cllr Mr S Wells from the bank signatories list.
· It was RESOLVED to subscribe to Cheshire Community Action at a cost of £50.00 per year.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS & DECISIONS

The Council considered the following planning applications and RESOLVED to respond as below:

	Planning Applications

	15/01705/FUL
	-Erection of a three storey 66 bed residential care home.

-Land adjacent to The Watermead, Lostock Gralam.

No objection

	Planning Decisions

	14/04365/FUL
	-The erection of one office unit, three retail units’s and associated car parking.
-2 Cheshire Business Park, Lostock Gralam

Approval

	14/02578/FUL
	-First floor side extension.
-56 Harris Road, Lostock Gralam

Appeal Dismissed


PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

It was RESOLVED to accept payment of the following accounts.

	Chq no. 
	Payee
	Amount

	300350
	SITA UK LTD
	£645.96

	300451
	LOSTOCK GRALAM CHURCH PCC
	£1500.00

	300352
	CHALC
	£545.92

	300353
	HAGS SMP LTD
	£434.40

	Payments already made in March & April

	300343
	NORTHWICH TOWN COUNCIL
	£364.26

	300344
	LYNDSEY SANDISON
	£797.01

	300345
	HAGS SMP LTD
	£132.00

	300346
	LYNDSEY SANDISON
	£263.03

	300347
	HM REVENUE 
	£7.40

	300348
	CHESHIRE COMM. DEV TRUST
	£72.00

	300349
	CHALC
	£120.00


FINANCE / AUDIT/DONATIONS
· The Clerk reported that the Internal Audit has been given a clean report.  Comments were made about a missing bank statement and an unsigned Risk Assessment.  The Clerk is to reply to the comments and organise papers for the external audit to be sent.
· It was RESOLVED to accept the grant request from the Lostock Gralam Church PCC for the upkeep of the Church Grounds. £1500.00 was included in the 2015/16 budget therefore a Grant of £1500 has been approved.
· The balance at 9 May 2015 is £30,859.02 in the current account and £23,142.14 in the deposit account.  This takes into account receiving the precept for the year of £21,269.52
The meeting finished at 8.30 p.m. 

DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting (Annual Parish Assembly Meeting) will be held on Monday 1 June 2015 at Lostock Gralam Church Hall at 7.30 p.m. 
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